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A message from Mrs Young …. 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
What a festive week we have had this week! 
 
The children have been busy enjoying learning more about Christmas and we have also 
been enjoying the lovely decorations and lights strewn across school. We decided as a 
school in worship last week that Christmas may not be a happy time for everyone so to 
take action and spread some faith, hope and love, every child has written a Christmas 
card and these are being posted to our neighbours around our community by the Vision 
Ambassadors very soon.  
 
Our EYFS and KS1 children will be treating us to the 2023 Nativity performance next week - 
I cannot wait!! 
 
Huge thank you to the kitchen staff for serving a lovely Christmas Dinner on Wednesday 
this week - the children thoroughly enjoyed it and even the sprouts seemed to go down 
well .... well with some children (and adults!) anyway! 
 
We also have our Christmas Party day to look forward to next week and as always,          
children are invited to come in dressed in their party clothes (sensible shoes though 
please).  
 
In addition to the Christmas Festivities, I have also had the chance to go into every class 
across school and watch English lessons this week. Our new English Scheme, 'Ready, 
Steady, Write', is being enjoyed by all children and the progress they are making as future 
authors and poets is phenomenal.  
 
Have a wonderful weekend this weekend - maybe like me you will be doing lots of             
last-minute Christmas shopping and card writing!  
 
Best Wishes 
 
Mrs Young  

Our Value this half 
term is: 

FAITH THROUGH  

PEACE 

www.parish.st-helens.sch.uk    01744 678 430 TWITTER: @parishschool1 

Learning and Growing Together in Faith, Hope and Love 



AƩendance Update 

We need to try really hard each and 
every week to make sure every year 
group is beaƟng our 97% target—

this will help us to succeed! 

Our aƩendance this week is: 92.2 

Our aƩendance for the year so far 
is: 95.9 

 

   

165 pupils with       
perfect aƩendance 

this week! 

Attendance 
Whole School 

 

92.2 

Year 1 92.2 

Year 2 92.5 

Year 3 98.2 

Year 4 91.2 

Year 5  87.1 

Year 6  92.1 

Reception 93.3 



Headteacher’s Award WINNERS 

Being ArƟculate Learners 

Diary Dates 
09/01/2024—Bikeability 

18/01/2024 — Merseyside Police visit 

More to come.. 
RECEPTION 

 

CurƟs Chapman 

YEAR 1 

 

Payton-Mei   
Hartmann 

YEAR 2 

 

Jaiden        
McCormick 

YEAR 3 

 

Thea Brennan 

YEAR 4 

 

Kevin Vo 

YEAR 5 

 

Laila Darlington 

YEAR 6 Lacey Burrows 

NURSERY Luna Snee 

Bikeability 

The catch up date for Year 5 Bikeability 
is Tuesday 9th January. Your child will 
have been told if they are cycling on 
this day, and they can wear PE kit. 

 

PE DAYS AUTUMN 2 

MONDAY—YEAR 4         

(YEAR 4 SWIMMING 9:30AM-10:30AM) 

TUESDAY—YEAR 1 & YEAR 3 

WEDNESDAY—YEAR 2, YEAR 3, YEAR 5 & YEAR 6 

THURSDAY—NURSERY, RECEPTION, YEAR 5 & 
YEAR 6.  

FRIDAY—YEAR 1, YEAR 2 & YEAR 4 

Full PE kit on these days.  

Black tracksuit/shorts and plain 
white T.Shirt (logo opƟonal) 

NO SLOGAN/BRANDED T SHIRTS 
OR BRIGHT COLOURS. THIS IS PART 
OF SCHOOL UNIFROM AND EXPEC-
TATIONS MUST BE FOLLOWED. 

Do you have a child who is struggling with 
anxiety which may be causing them to miss 
school or social events? Newton Children's 
Centre is running the Fear-Less programme 

from January to help you support your child. 
For more informaƟon, please see               

Mrs D Morris in school.  



 Christmas 
at Parish  

 

Christmas Fair  Thursday 14th December— 3.30pm 

Join us for our annual Christmas Fair 

 

Nativity 19th and 20h December—3 performances of the      
Nativity for parents/carers to watch.  

SOLD OUT! 

Christmas Party Day 22nd December ( Nursery 9-11am) will be our famous 
Christmas Party Day! Crafts, dancing and more! 
COME IN YOUR BEST CHRISTMAS PARTY CLOTHES! 

 

 
Thank You! 

£1074.05  

We would like to thank everyone that came to our Christmas fair and the amazing parents that spared their  
time to help OUT. 

Also a special thank you to Mrs Graham for organising the fayre and helping us to raise an amazing …... 









Wider OpportuniƟes Band 

If your child has just started learning a musical instrument, 
come and join our FREE Wider OpportuniƟes Band. This will be 

starƟng up again at St Helens Town Hall from 4-5pm.  

The group is aimed at students who play any instrument and 
have just started out on their musical journey. The ensemble 

will run on Wednesdays during in term Ɵme and have the  

opportunity to perform in concerts and events across the year. 
To join and start, simply complete the consent form using the 

link below -  

hƩps://www.sthelens.gov.uk/musicconsent 

 

Admissions 

APPLYING FOR A PRIMARY SCHOOL PLACE FOR SEPTEMBER 2024 

If your chid turns 4 between 1 September 2023 and 31 August 2024, he or she will transfer to 
primary school in September 2024. The website www.sthelens.gov.uk/admissions is open 

for parents to apply online. You will be notified on 16th April 2024 confirming your child’s 
place.  

The closing date for applications is 15th January 2024 

If you have any issues with admissions please speak to the school office of the school admis-
sions team on 01744671030 or email schooladmissions@sthelens.gov.uk.  








